
SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd

Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313

(586) 685-5750

COUNCIL MINUTES

Suburban Library Cooperative
March 9, 2017
I. The meeting was called to order by Turgeon at 9:35 a.m. at the Clinton-Macomb Main Library.


Present: 
Madson (Chesterfield), Neal (Clinton-Macomb), Valyi-Hax (Harper Woods), Hutchins (Harrison Twp.), Thomas (MacDonald), Harvey (Roseville), Ester (Shelby), Orlando (St.Clair Shores), Turgeon (Sterling Heights/SLC), Frezza, Linsday (SLC).


Absent:

Smith (Armada), Hames (Center Line), Sterling (Eastpointe), McDowell (Fraser), White-Owens (Lenox), Kammer (Lois Wagner), Worrell (Mount Clemens), DeMeulenaere (Ray), McNaughton (Romeo), Russ (Troy), Doege (Utica), Urban (Warren).


Guests: 
Tom Barnes, MPA, Emergency Preparedness Coordinator and April DeWeese Public Health Preparedness Specialist with the Macomb County Health Department.
II. Approval of the Agenda. 

Hutchins made a motion to approve the agenda as presented, supported by Harvey. Motion Carried.

III. Approval of the Minutes.

Ester made a motion to approve the February 9, 2017 minutes, supported by Valyi-Hax. Motion Carried.
IV. Tom Barnes, MPA, Emergeny Preparedness Coordinator, Macomb County Health Department
Tom Barnes gave a brief presentation about how Macomb County Health Department can respond to an emergency disaster. He also explained how they partner with hosipitals, first responders (police/fire) and other organizations to get out correct information and to act as distribution sites for medications related to the emergency. They are also interested in partnering with libraries for the same reasons – to get out correct information to the public and act as closed distribution sites (staff & families, first responders, etc.).
V. Suburban Library Cooperative Business

A. Automation System

Chris is starting to work on getting quotes for the annual PC orders. If any libraries need additional iPads, let Chris know. Sirsi has released Blue Cloud Circ. Tammy is starting negotiations with SirsiDynix to renew our contract for the automation system.
B. Revised Centralized Purchasing Policy
The date in which any excess money in a library’s Centralized Purchasing account will revert back to the Cooperative was changed from the end of the SLC fiscal year to June 1st of each year. This policy change would take effect as of June 1, 2018. Madson made a motion to recommend this change to the Suburban Library Cooperative Board. The motion was supported by Orlando. Motion Carried.

C. Budget Committee Recommendations
1. Revised 2016/17 General Fund Budget
The Miscellaneous Income and Workshops/Webinars line items were increased to account for the cost of and income received from the ZingTrain workshop. Valyi-Hax made a motion to recommend the revised 2016/17 General Fund Budget to the Suburaban Library Cooperative Board. The motion was supported by Harvey. Motion Carried.
2. Revised 2016/17 Proprietary Fund Budget
The System Maintenance line item was increased to cover the costs of maintenance on Aerohive wireless devices. The Professional Services line item was increased to cover the estimated attorney fees for the contract negotiations with SirsiDynix for the SLC automation system. Ester made a motion to recommend the revised 2016/17 Proprietary Fund Budget. The motion was supported by Valyi-Hax. Motion Carried.
VI. Announcements and Information

A. Advocacy – Everyone
DSLRT is meeting next week at the Farmington Community Library, the topic of discussion will be child predators and child safety. MLA is offering the workshop – Mental Health in Libraries, to help library staff interact with patrons dealing with patrons and families experiencing mental illness. The Shelby Township Library had a large response to having Michigan State Representative Peter Lucido having office hours at the library.  

B. Discussion Topic: Staff In-Service Ideas

Some topics suggested were training for working with persons with disabilities; leadership training for 

new directors, managers; middle management training. Some of the old stand bys are customer 

service, public safety and teamwork. The Harrison Township library is doing staff training with 


Carleen Nelson Nesvig of Bee Tree Consulting based on the book “Four Agreements”. Another 


suggestion was how to deal with social media issues and evaluating “Fake News”.
VII. Member Libraries’ Announcements/Concerns

Thank you to the Clinton-Macomb Main Library for hosting today’s Advisory Council meeting. 
ARM – Absent
CHE – Launching a monthly e-newsletter. Does any library apply for E-Rate? Working on PLDA stats. Staff is starting school visits.
CLL – Absent
CMM – Received a request from the Lutz School affiliated with MISD to participate with the ConnectEd program. Larry and Tammy will initiate talks with MISD to include special education schools in Macomb County, like the Lutz school for ConnectEd. Sent out the library’s bi-annual survey via email. Changed communication preferences, in light of privacy issues. The library is celebrating it’s 25th anniversary next month. Created a coloring book for the event. The Friends have authorized a hospitality fund for special occasions.
EPL – Absent

FRA – Absent
HPW –  Have a new teen librarian. Wolcott Mill will be providing baby chicks at the library. Starting a six week cooking program through Beaumont hospital. Starting PrimeTime Family reading program.

HTL – Starting staff training. Business as usual.
LEN – Absent
LWM – Absent
MPL – Participating in the Food for Thought program. Deb Biggs, Michigan eLibrary and Outreach Coordinator, will be at the Adult Services Roundtable in May.
MTC – Absent
RAY – Absent
ROG – Absent
RSV – Working on the budget, asking city to reduce rent on the building. Received permission to sell peddler’s cart. The library started with Saturday hours, March 4. Will be having a library trustee attend the Friends of Michigan Libraries workshop. Having programs on Civility and Mentioning Unmentionables, a history of ladies undergarments. Giving used computers to MCREST.
SCS – Working on budget. Expect to receive new heating/cooling.
SBL – Participating in Food for Fines program. Reorganizing the AV collection to integrate DVDs and BluRay together. Promoting and advertising Friends membership in city newsletter. Next teen escape room event is March 17. The Not Your Mother’s Book Club has been so popular that it had to move to a different location with private meeting space. 
SHL – WiFi spots approved. Teen librarian trying new things to get teens interested in library programming. Tammy is taping one minute spots for the city community relations department promoting books for the library.
TPL – Absent
UPL – Absent
WPL – Absent
VIII. Public Participation
IX.  Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 11:35 a.m.
X. Next meeting date 
The next meeting will be April 13, 2017 at 9:30 a.m. at the Armada Free Public Library. 
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